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NPS Centennial Legislation Introduced in the Senate
On April 3, 2008, U.S. Senator Ken Salazar (D-CO) introduced the National Park Centennial Fund Act in the Senate, joined by four other Senators:  U.S. Senator Susan Collins (R-ME), U.S. Senator Max Baucus (D-MT), U.S. Senator Norm Coleman (R-MN) and U.S. Senator Jon Tester (D-MT).  The legislation (S 2817) reflects the consensus hammered out by park advocates, including the National Park Hospitality Association, over the past year. 
Specifically, the legislation includes: 
1)  a project/program category for "visitor enjoyment and health";
2)  offsets which are both likely to score and which have some degree of bipartisan acceptance;
3)  the NPHA-generated idea of a semi-postal stamp to generate $10+ million of the needed offset (a new park stamp would be sold at a rate higher than normal first-class postage, with the add-on earmarked to parks);
4)  specific encouragement of concessioner participation in the Centennial Challenge Fund process through authorization of a new foundation that supports regional and national projects; 
5)  priority for projects where federal funds are leveraged with non-federal contributions, and 
6) $100 million per year in mandatory spending for ten years, or $1 billion total.
For the full bill text, go to THOMAS.gov
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Frank Dean Named NPS Centennial Chief

Frank Dean, superintendent of Saratoga National Historical Park and executive director of Erie Canalway National Heritage Corridor, has been named chief of the Centennial Coordination and Planning Office in Washington.

“It is an honor to advance this important initiative,” Dean said. “The centennial provides us with the opportunity to prepare parks and the National Park Service for the next 100 years. The level of commitment and interest in the National Park Centennial Initiative from the White House, Department of Interior and our partners has been impressive. I look forward to working with them to ensure maximum success for the program.”
For the full story, [Click Here]
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

House Committee on Natural Resources Leaders Urged to Act on NPS Centennial Fund Bill
The National Park Hospitality Association (NPHA), National Parks Conservation Association, American Recreation Coalition and other park support groups have prepared a letter to House Resources Committee Chair Nick J. Rahall and Ranking Member Don Young urging a swift mark-up of the National Park Service (NPS) Centennial Challenge Legislation.  This important legislation should result in $2 billion in important new projects and programs by 2016, when the NPS will celebrate its centennial.  A key to enactment is finding new revenues to boost park projects and programs.  NPHA’s proposals for a new semi-postal park stamp and new park coins may be at the heart of securing Congressional action.

Contact: Derrick Crandall, 202-682-9530, dcrandall@funoutdoors.com
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

National Get Outdoors Day Update

The first National Get Outdoors Day will be on June 14th and will emphasize reaching new and first time visitors to public lands.  By offering diverse activities and opportunities, this national effort will broaden appreciation for and interest in the great outdoors – and awareness of its benefits.  Plans are for the day to continue on the second Saturday of each subsequent June. 
National Get Outdoors Day sites will be selected using the following criteria:

▸
Proximity to/easy access from one or more metropolitan areas 

▸
Capacity to host 2,000 -10,000 participants

▸
Existing food service, comfort stations and parking facilities

▸
Ease of involvement of multiple government and private-sector partners

▸
Ability to demonstrate outdoor activities such as bird watching, hiking, fishing, camping and to provide information on pursuing those activities

▸
Capability to highlight traditional and non-traditional outdoor activities

Current 2008 National Get Outdoors Day site candidates include: Snowbird Ski and Summer Resort (Utah); Callville Bay Marina (Nevada); Mountain High Resort (California); the Boy Scouts of America’s Camp William Snyder in Haymarket, Virginia; and State parks in Pennsylvania and Connecticut.

A national coordinating team will offer consistent information and support for locally planned events. The team will provide links to partners, resources for recruitment and coordinated communications including a website, www.getoutdoorsusa.org, where details about the event are posted.  

To join the national coordinating team or to find out more information on National Get Outdoors Day, contact Caroline Mica, 202-682-9530, cmica@funoutdoors.com
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Outdoor Recreation Village Follow-Up: See Secretary Kempthorne’s Message and Video Report on the Event  tc "Outdoor Recreation Village Follow-Up\: See Secretary Kempthorne’s Message and Video Report on the Event  " \l 2
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Get Outdoors USA! has posted Interior Secretary Dirk Kempthorne’s remarks for the 2008 Outdoor Recreation Village in Glendale, Arizona, underscoring his commitment, and the commitment of the Administration, to reconnecting Americans to the nation’s vast array of public lands and water.  Secretary Kempthorne shares the story of President Theodore Roosevelt’s transformation to good health through time outdoors, cites alarming statistics regarding childhood obesity and inactivity, and pledges his personal efforts to getting kids off the couch and into the great outdoors. tc " has posted Interior Secretary Dirk Kempthorne’s remarks for the 2008 Outdoor Recreation Village in Glendale, Arizona, underscoring his commitment, and the commitment of the Administration, to reconnecting American to the nation’s vast array of public lands and water.  Secretary Kempthorne shares the story of President Theodore Roosevelt’s transformation to good health through time outdoors, cites alarming statistics of regarding childhood obesity and inactivity, and pledges his personal efforts to getting kids off the couch and into the great outdoors. " \l 2
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The Get Outdoors USA! report on the Outdoor Recreation Village provides a high energy account of the mix of active fun and valuable information passed along at this unique event.  See Smokey Bear, Gridiron Great Mike Ditka, and all that the Outdoor Recreation Village had to offer at: www.getoutdoorsusa.org
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The Outdoor Recreation Village and its partnership of 40+ government and private-sector organizations is a template for the upcoming National Get Outdoors Day.
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Pillars of Support: Delaware North Companies Receives Environmental Award for Operation of Wuksachi Lodge at Sequoia National Park
Delaware North Companies has received a Star of the Industry Award in Good Earthkeeping from the California Hotel & Lodging Association (CH&LA) for environmental efforts at The Wuksachi Lodge at Sequoia National Park.  The Good Earthkeeping Awards recognize lodging properties that have developed a culture toward integrating environmental management practices that improve everyday operations while maintaining quality service and meeting guest expectations. 

The Wuksachi Lodge was originally built as part of an immense environmental cleanup effort directed by NPS to remove most of the buildings within the Giant Forest area of Sequoia National Park, including the Giant Forest Lodge, and develop new structures that would have less of a detrimental effect on the natural surroundings.  

Delaware North became involved with the project in 1998 by partnering with the NPS to help it accomplish its goals. The company invested $12 million in private equity to complete the restoration.
For the full story, [Click Here]
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Welcome New Associate Member: Van Ness Feldman, PC

Van Ness Feldman is a Washington, DC-based law firm with over 80 professionals concentrating on government policy and regulatory issues in the areas of energy, environmental, natural resources, and transportation law.  The firm’s 10-lawyer Seattle office also focuses on these issues, with an emphasis on assisting clients in the Pacific Northwest, California, and Alaska. 
For more information, [Click Here]
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
NPS Annual Environmental Audits

NPS conducts approximately 30-50 environmental audits annually, usually occurring during the spring and summer months.  The NPS Concession Program will directly make arrangements with the concessioner and the park. The concession environmental audit is meant to act in an advisory capacity to preclude any unnecessary official follow-up.  
For more information, [Click Here]
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Federal Parks & Recreation Newsletter: Hill Moving on NPS Centennial
Congress is moving fairly rapidly on two fronts to produce a $2 billion Centennial Challenge Fund to upgrade the National Park System over the next decade. Five senators teamed up to introduce a Senate bill (S 2817) on April 3. In a possible major breakthrough, the bill would rely primarily on Outer Continental Shelf oil and gas revenues to establish a $100 million per year fund (to be matched by $100 million in nonfederal matching grants.)   

To read the latest Federal Parks & Recreation newsletter on the Centennial Challenge Fund, the NLCS bill, and more, go to the latest issue of Federal Parks & Recreation, password: nphaonly  [Click Here]
Federal Parks & Recreation Newsletter -- a free service for NPHA members -- gives you up to date information on park and outdoor recreation policy developments.
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Mark Your Calendars: NPHA Mid-Year Meeting October 12-15, 2008; Henderson, NV
The NPHA 2008 mid-year meeting will be held at the Green Valley Ranch in Henderson, Nevada on October 12-15. The meeting will offer participants an opportunity to discuss concession policies, promoting park visitation, and the Centennial Initiative programs.  Exhibits showcasing American-made products designed for sale in park shops will be featured and plans are underway to draw together those who are partners in increasing the quality and quantity of park visitor experiences.  In conjunction to the NPHA meeting, the NPS Concessions Management Advisory Board will meet October 15-16 at the Water Safety Center on Lake Mead. The NPS Concession Program will offer training courses to NPHA participants.  Further information will be in the next NPHA newsletter – share ideas with planning committee members John Schoppmann, John Rutter and Ed Wimberly.
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
News 
National Park Service

· NPS Concessions: News on the Latest Prospectus
· 2008 NPS Environmental Achievement Award Call for Nominations – Due April 25, 2008
Research

· Study Links Middle-Age Belly Fat to Dementia
Technology
· Social Site’s New Friends Are Athletes
Other News

· Finished Sentences: Interior's Dirk Kempthorne
· Amtrak “America the Beautiful” Sweepstakes with Mastercard
· Presidential $1 Coin
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